
MINUTES OF THE ILLINOIS WORKERS’ COMPENSATION COMMISSION 
WORKERS’ COMPENSATION MEDICAL FEE ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 

 
JAMES R. THOMPSON CENTER 

100 WEST RANDOLPH STREET, ROOM 9-031, CHICAGO, IL  
HELD ON APRIL 1, 2019, AT 2:00 PM 

 
Present at the meeting:  
Amy Bilton 
David Menchetti 
Barb Molloy 
Dr. Preston Wolin 
Cynthia Rega 
Adam Low 
 
 
Present by phone:  
Dianne McGuire 
Jason Keller 
  
 
Not present:  
Jeffrey White 
 
  
 
 
IWCC staff present at the meeting:  
Michael J. Brennan, Chairman 
Ronald Rascia, General Counsel 
Commissioner Stephen Mathis 
Brendan O’Rourke, HR Director 
Cecelia Kasmierski, Associate General Counsel 
Cole Garrett, Deputy General Counsel 
 
 
 
Chairman Brennan called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm and noted the presence of a quorum. 
Ms. Bilton moved to approve the minutes of the February 11, 2019, meeting, Ms. Molloy seconded the motion, 
and the Board voted unanimously to approve the meeting minutes as presented.    
 
As to old business, the Board proceeded to a continued discussion of proposed rules pursuant to P.A. 100-117. 
Chairman Brennan advised that the working group committee had held another meeting. Commissioner Brennan 
advised   that the committee would be having one more meeting and take additional comments, with the focus 
and intent of moving forward to a draft. The Board, along with Glen Boyle, discussed electronic billing and the 
use of clearinghouses in workers’ compensation.    
   
As there was no new business, Chairman Brennan asked for public comment. Chairman Brennan noted there was 
no public comment presented for discussion. Upon no further business, Ms. Bilton moved to adjourn the meeting, 
Dr. Wolin seconded the motion, and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned 
at 2:30 pm.  


